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INDEPENDENT COMPENSATION PANEL  

MEETING #270 MINUTES 
 

 
 

Item 1 Notes for the record 
Name of Applicant Not applicable 
Address of affected 
property Various 

Relevant Tideway site Chambers Wharf 

Date of most recent  
consideration by ICP Various 

Mitigation/compensation 
requested Not applicable 

Information 
reviewed/taken into 
account 

Forward programme for construction activities at Chambers Wharf 

Decision Not applicable 

Details of the decision 

The Panel met to discuss the proposed approach to existing awards 
for residents in the vicinity of Chambers Wharf which cease at the 
end of January 2025. The forward programme of works was 
considered, and it was determined that the Panel would in all 
likelihood extend existing awards. The Panel will provide a final 
decision at their first meeting in January 2025.  
All awards are subject to Tideway’s Guidelines for Implementation of 
ICP decisions. 
https://www.tideway.london/media/4138/guidelines-for-
implementation-of-icp-decisions_feb-2020.pdf 

Purpose: To discuss fast-track scheme and awards at Chambers Wharf  

Date and time: Tuesday 10 December 2024 – 1000hrs to 1030hrs 

Location: Video Conference 

Panel Members: 
Graham Parry (Chair) 
Stephen Stansfeld (Medical) 
Phil Evans (Noise) 

Abbreviations: 

‘Panel’ means the Independent Compensation Panel 
‘Project’ means Tideway 
‘ICC’ means the Independent Complaints Commissioner for the Project 
‘Non-Stat Policy’ means the Non-Statutory Off-site mitigation and 
compensation policy  

Document Number: 2350-TDWAY-TTTUN-990-ZZ-ZZ-740682 

https://www.tideway.london/media/4138/guidelines-for-implementation-of-icp-decisions_feb-2020.pdf
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Further information 
required/actions arising None 

Information/action 
requested from Tideway None 

 

Item 2 Notes for the record 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Site visits 

The Panel decided that it would be appropriate for them to make 
further site visits in January 2025.  
Accordingly, the Panel has decided that subject to weather 
conditions, they will visit the general area of Chambers Wharf and 
King Edward’s Memorial Park in January 2025. 
A further site visit will be carried out for Carnwath Road, Kirtling 
Street and Blackfriars Bridge later in January 2025. 

 

Post meeting note. The Chair of the ICP discussed with SG 
(Tideway) the planned marine works at Nine Elms Pier for which FLO 
will engage with the occupiers of the houseboats. The Chair will 
provide a verbal report to the ICP at the next meeting on the 17th of 
December 2024.  
SG has offered to attend the site visits subject to diary commitments. 

 
 
I confirm that these minutes are an accurate record of the proceedings of the meeting. 
 
 

Signed Graham A Parry Date 11 December 2024 
 
Graham A Parry 
Chair, Independent Compensation Panel 
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